
HOKOWHITU SCHOOL NEWSLETTER 
       Friday the 27th of September 2024 
 

  Important Upcoming Events 2024 

  Please also look out for kete newsletters - these include specific dates/events for that kete. 

 
 

Ways to Contact The Office When Your Child Will Be Late Or Sick 
Email - office@hokowhitu.school.nz 

Phone (You can also leave a voicemail) - 06 357 9667 
App - See how to download the App below 
https://hokowhituprimary.apps.school.nz/ 

School cell phone (you can ring or text this number) - 027 357 9021 
 

Please contact us as soon as you know your child will be late or is not coming to school as it 
can take a long time to contact everybody that doesn’t contact us. We do this to ensure your 

child is safe and not a missing child. Please do not contact the teacher directly, they don’t 
always see emails when they are teaching. Thank you. 

 
 

27 September - 3pm School closes for term break 

14 October - 8.50am School opens for Term 4 
- School SUN HATS must be worn when outdoors from today. No hat, no play! 

NEW ITEM 
14 - 25 October 

- Orders open for 2025 calendar art, diaries, cards. Great Christmas gifts!! 

15 and 16 October - School photographs taken over these 2 days. Ensure sibling photo forms are 
back BEFORE the 16th of October 

20 October - 4-6pm - Ice skating rink set up. Please let us know if you can assist with this 

21 - 25 October - Ice skating week here at school 

28 October - SCHOOL CLOSED - PUBLIC HOLIDAY, Labour Day 

29 October - SCHOOL CLOSED - Teacher Only Day 

31 Oct - 1 Nov - Year 4 sleepover and EOTC trip to Ngā Manu 

mailto:office@hokowhitu.school.nz
https://hokowhituprimary.apps.school.nz/


UPDATE FROM THE PRINCIPAL 
 
Kia ora koutou 
Nǐ hǎo - Welcome to Chinese Language Week. Observant people will have noticed that the 
Chinese flag has been flying all week. 

 
SUN PROTECTION 
Our regulation blue bucket sun hat is a compulsory uniform item in Terms 4 and 1 of each year. Please ensure 
your tamariki have a named uniform hat from the first day of next term. Hats cost $15.00  - they are available 
from Academy Apparel over the holiday break, or from the school office next term. 
Alternatively, you can order a hat on KINDO and we will deliver it to the classroom on the first morning. 
Our sun safe policy states ‘no hat, no play’. 
 
As further protection from harmful rays, we recommend that sunscreen is applied before coming to school too. 
If you are sending sunscreen in school bags to be applied at break times, we find that the roll-on option is easier 
for tamariki to manage themselves. 
 
ICE SKATING: 21st - 25th OCTOBER 
Exciting! This was the winning ‘whole school reward’ chosen by the majority of the pupils who earned strive 
vouchers this term. We have managed to secure a company called ‘Ice Skate Tour’ to come to our kura for one 
week and every child at Hokowhitu School can have two sessions on the temporary rink that will be set up in 
our hall. 
 
A notice AND permission slip will come home on the FIRST day of next term. It must be returned to allow your 
child to access the rink. 
 
Helmets MUST be worn, and everyone needs to have socks too. Extensive safety action plans and RAMS are 
available following this link: Health & Safety Action Plans 
 
There will be no cost associated with the sessions being held during the day - we will fund this exciting initiative 
as part of our strategic goal to enhance wellbeing by encouraging participation in physical activity. 
 
There will also be evening sessions available for sale for our wider school community - the event has now been 
published on Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/share/76HthV5jJhZBQtUR/ 
 
People can purchase tickets for the different session times through the link below. Sessions are at least 30 
minutes each. 
https://www.trybooking.com/nz/UFJ 
 
MAJOR PRODUCTION 
What a success this performance was - such a lot of mahi (work) goes into the planning and preparation, so it’s 
great to see it come to fruition. It was fantastic that so many of you took the opportunity to come and watch - 
we sold over 950 tickets. The performance was recorded, and we will let you know how to purchase a recording 
as soon as it is ready.I cannot thank my staff enough 
for the enormous amount of mahi that went into 
making this such an awesome show - both teaching 
and support staff generously gave of their time and 
talents! He whetu koutou - you are all stars! 
 
Also, a big thank you to Miss Maxene from 
Maximum Dance Zone who worked with all kete in 
preparation for the school production. 
 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1FBUXRnVrczuHTVnV6uJ13OiHAtyClcvk/view?usp=sharing
https://www.facebook.com/share/76HthV5jJhZBQtUR/
https://www.trybooking.com/nz/UFJ


CALENDAR/DIARY/CARD ART 
Order forms will be sent out at the beginning of next term giving you the opportunity to purchase a piece of 
your child’s art work as a 2025 calendar, or a diary or a set of cards. Many people take this opportunity to 
purchase Christmas gifts for grandparents or overseas friends/whānau (we make sure you have the items in 
time for overseas posting). Samples will be available in the office if you wish to see an example. 
If you want to see the artwork before placing an order, teachers will have it available for viewing in the kete. 
 
CHESS TOURNAMENTS 
Congratulations to everyone who competed at the chess tournament this week. Special congratulations to 
Jaxxon Z who placed 1st in the Under 8 division, and Joshpreet S placed 2nd in the Under 12 division. 
 
We wish our winning team of regional finalists all the very best as they compete in the National ‘teams’ event in 
Wellington this weekend. Joshpreet, Jamie, Senura and Alex N - go well, we are very proud of you all. 
 
BADMINTON 
Congratulations to the following badminton teams for their achievements at badminton this term.  
Wonil and Hasan - 1st place in their division 
Juha and Richard - 2nd place in their division 
Cherry, Jorja and Renee - 3rd place in their division 
And Mila L for gaining a brand-new racket as a spot prize at the badminton Manawatu prize giving. 
 
ICAS SCIENCE COMPETITION 
Congratulations to Ronav P (merit award) and Alex G (credit award)  in the recent assessments. 
 
Wishing everyone a happy and safe term break. We look forward to seeing the tamariki refreshed and ready for 
the ‘ever busy’ term 4 from 8.30am on Monday, 14th October. 
 
Ngā mihi nui 
Lin Dixon 
 
 
 

                 
SPORTS 

 
 
Thank you to all of you who have registered your child in a term 4 sport.  
This is now in the admin phase so please be patient while we collate teams/coaches/managers/uniforms and 
registrations with clubs. 
 
SPORTS UNIFORMS  
- The term 4 sports team’s uniforms will be getting organised over the school holidays. They will be ready to come 
home on day 1 of term 4. This is if you have hired one on KINDO. If you have a uniform from this year already you 
will not get issued another. If you need to hire a sports uniform, please do so on the KINDO website. 
 
- If your child is no longer playing a sport for this year, please return their sports uniform as soon as possible, 
there will be a full replacement charge for any uniforms not returned. Thank you for your understanding in this. 
 
Coaches/Managers - If you would like details in the newsletter, please email them to Jen Bates by Thursday - 
office@hokowhitu.school.nz. 
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Achievement Awards 

 
Te Kete Wakahuia                                                            
WELL DONE TKW FOR AN AWESOME PRODUCTION LAST NIGHT. Everyone was looking fantastic. You all stepped 
up and gave it your best. 
Asher - For learning our production dance really well and showing enthusiasm.  
Eli - For working hard on your maths.  
Jacob - For trying hard with your counting. Tino pai! 
 
Te Kete Pounamu 
We are so proud of each and every one of you for the way you performed in our production - you did an 
amazing job!. Have a safe, happy and restful break. We look forward to seeing you back in term 4! 
 
Te Kete Manawa  
Te Kete Manawa - We are so proud of you all! You worked so very hard learning the dance routine to put on an 
amazing performance on the night. It was lovely to see you shine under the spotlight. Thank you for all your 
efforts in Term 3. Have a great break and we will see you in a couple of weeks for Term 4. 
 
Te Kete Aronui 
Congratulations for your effort, perseverance, and awesome performance in production. You should all be 
proud of yourself for stepping up. Have an amazing break and rest up ready for term 4! 
 
Te Kete Tangaroa 
Jacob - For showing nga whakapuke in preparation for our school production.  
Kiara - For always offering to help around the kete.  
Luca - For doing an outstanding job with P.E. duty.  
Tyler - For excellent work in Retain n Revisit.  
Daniel - For an outstanding performance at the school production. 

 
 
 
 
 

 



Community Notices 

  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 



 



THE EGG PROJECT…. 
 
We’re gearing up to pack the freshest, happiest eggs this side of the 
henhouse, and we don’t want you to miss out. Our Free Range and 
Certified Organic Free-Range eggs come from the happiest hens 
you’ll ever meet (unless you’ve got your own chooks!). 
 
      Why should you scramble to order before the cut-off? 

1. Unbeatable Freshness: These eggs are so fresh, they 
practically come with a cluck of approval. 

2. Fundraising Fun: For every dozen you buy, we give $1.00 back 
to your school. That's a win-win for everyone! 

3. Support Local: You’re backing a small local business that’s 
cracking out its best to make a difference in our community. 

 
 
Don’t egg-nore this opportunity - get your dozen(s) now and enjoy the freshest eggs you 
can get without building a coop in your backyard. 
  
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 


